

Thursday 18 September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers

Year 9 Design & Technology

The Design and Technology department have always been very proud that students have been able to design and make a wide variety of products from the different technology topics and materials studied. The department has always tried to use resources that enable the students to create quality items that they would enjoy using and sharing with their friends and families.

As you can appreciate the cost of materials is constantly increasing and although the DT department pay for the majority of the materials it is unable to sustain this without a contribution made by Parents/ Carers. We are asking for a voluntary contribution of £5 to cover the materials that students will use this year.

This year students will be studying the 'Material World' with projects made to include the use of two or more materials every time to replicate the real-world industries.

Students will take ownership of their products when they are completed and are encouraged to take them home.

Payment can be made via the following options:

- Online (via Scopay)
- Cash to the finance office

If you have any questions regarding this payment please do contact me.

Yours faithfully

Mrs S.Turner

Head of Design & Technology

If, at any time, you should require special arrangements to be made when visiting the school and/or in order to participate fully in supporting your child at school (e.g. an accessible venue for meetings, if you are a wheelchair user, assistance with translation of documents or enlarged copies of communications etc.), please do not hesitate to let us know.

www.thehambleschool.co.uk

T: 023 8045 2105 • general@thehambleschool.co.uk • ♠ ※ @thehambleschool Satchell Lane, Hamble, Southampton, SO31 4NE

Headteacher: Miss L Cambridge, BSc (Hons), MA Ed. NPQH































